MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD OCTOBER 20, 2013
NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING
:  

Walt K., Jeane M., Raymond W., Antonio S., Linda L., Mike F., John S., Susan H., Jason H., Maggie A., AnnMarie S., Carl, Alicia E.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 5th Tradition and 5th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition.  

INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – Maureen M.
Visitors – Cheryl V, Carl
Anniversaries – None
NEW BUSINESS:  

A motion was presented and passed to purchase 2,500 new DuPage Meeting Directories.
Ray W. presented a motion for the district to poll its’ groups to see if there would be interest/support for the District to purchase 50 Anniversary Edition Big Books and sell them at $12.00 each. This ‘pooling’ of resources would save on the cost of the B.B.s and eliminate the freight charges. The motion was passed. Meeting attendees are to find out if there are enough people willing to commit to the purchase of said books and report back at next month’s meeting. If so, we would collect the money at the December meeting for the purchases. The motion was passed.
Cheryl V, current Area Alternate Delegate and future Delegate, spoke to the meeting attendees. She addressed her ‘life’ as an A.A.er – starting with setting up chairs and making coffee, then as a GSR and volunteering for various district positions, and finally being elected to various Area positions. Her start, and her suggestion, was that GSRs and committee heads bring 1-2 others to their district meeting to acquaint them with what our district volunteers do. Many of the things we do actually are part of getting ‘people to the door’ so they can eventually (sometimes quickly, sometimes slowly) join our fellowship. Things like putting 1)‘pull sheets’ in stores, 2) literature in libraries, 3) addressing alcoholics in hospitals, prisons or rehab facilities and other such actions make people aware of A.A. Occassonally hearing of these varied successful activities will get a visitor’s attention and they will join in. Let’s all try it!
OLD BUSINESS: 

A backup was needed as a representative for the upcoming 3rd Annual Dupage Open; Linda L. volunteered to fill this temporary position.

More candidates were accepted for our upcoming rotation of officers and committee chairs; the following people stepped forward for district positions:



PI …………………………………… Walt K.


Special Needs ……………………… Susan H.



Alt. Treatment Chair ………………. Maureen M.



LCM ……………………………….. Ray W.

There are still a number of positions open, including DCM, Alt. DCM, Newsletter editor, Workshop chair, Treasurer, some other chairs and a number of alternate positions. There are potential volunteers for Treasurer, Archives, Workshop and Alt Archives.

OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:

September Minutes were approved.  
Treasurer:     Ending balance was $1539.56. This included incoming contributions of $355.50 and expenses for the month of $305.76 The September Treasurer Report approved.
DCM: 
 Announced that our current LCM resigned; he’s moving out of our district. Mention was made that        AAWS Online Store was now open and that 2012-2013 Service Manuals with 12 Concepts were available from New York for shipping costs only.
Alt. DCM:
Presented upcoming events and asked for more nominee volunteers for district positions to be better filled
COMMITTEE REPORTS

ANSWERING SERVICE:  Plans are on track to close the office and go to an outside service. Home volunteers captains are being solicited with many of these positions already filled.
CORRECTIONS:  Absent due to illness.  
GRAPEVINE:  Our alternate chair is passing out copies of the Grapevine at meetings in an effort to promote sales.
TREATMENT:  Antonio reported that his support of AAIM (Alliance Against Intoxicated Motorists) financially costs our district about 1800+ pamphlets per year. More importantly this group could use more volunteers to speak to convicted drivers, especially Spanish-speaking A.A. people.
 
WEBMASTER:

Reported 10, 500 unique visitors.  A total of over 30,000 views.  Twenty-three different countries.  Color-coded various events. Discussed nuances of internet presentations.
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, November 17, 2012. 1:00 P.M.  Anona Center East.
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